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CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT 
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

To:  Office of Planning and Research 
State Clearinghouse 
P.O. Box 3044, 1400 Tenth Street, Room 212 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044

From: Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
8800 Cal Center Drive 
Sacramento, CA 95826 

Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in Compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources Code  

Project Title: Class 2 Permit Modification for the Chemours Oakley Site Post-Closure Permit 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2011092013 
 
Project Location: 6000 Bridgehead Road, Oakley, CA 94561 
 
County: Contra Costa County 
 
Project Applicant: The Chemours Company FC, LLC 
 
Project Description: The California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) adopted an Addendum to the 
previous Negative Declaration and approved the modifications of the Hazardous Waste Facility Post-Closure Permit 
(PCP), which includes a general permit provision change to reflect the change in property by defining the area subject to 
the PCP as the area immediately around the closed former ponds and basins; revising the security procedures to 
eliminate the requirement for a security guard and increasing the frequency of fence inspections to one time per week; 
and revising recordkeeping to reflect that records will be available via an electronic repository rather than at the Site. The 
property contains six closed ponds and basins from the former hazardous waste facility that have been maintained under 
a PCP issued by DTSC on December 7, 2011. Although the property ownership has been transferred from The Chemours 
Company FC, LLC to NP OAKLEY, LLC, the PCP and its requirements for management and care of the closed ponds and 
basins will remain with Chemours. 

As Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), DTSC approved the above-described project on 
January 23, 2020, and has made the following determinations:  

1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2. A Negative Declaration was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of project approval by DTSC. 

4. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project by DTSC. 

5. Findings were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA by DTSC. 
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The administrative record for this project is available to the public by appointment at the following location: 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
8800 Cal Center Drive 
Sacramento, CA 95826 

Contact Person 
Gary Hammond 

Contact Title 
Hazardous Substances Engineer 

Phone Number 
(916) 322-2833

Approver’s Signature: 

 
 

Date: 

April 2, 2020 

Approver’s Name 
Wayne Lorentzen 

Approver’s Title 
Supervising Hazardous Substances 
Engineer II 

Approver’s Phone Number 
916-255-3749 
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